Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 19, 2012
Present
 Larry Melnyk – President                                       George McLachrie - Membership
 Nelson Lu – Treasurer                                            Mark Sun – Junior Development
 Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                David Pell – Director at Large                                             
Susan Youde – Social                                               Val Cuthbert – Secretary   
Jackie Brown – Tournament Director                      Graham Youde – Operations  
Geoff Lakeman – Vice President    
Absent 
Louie Bortolazzo – Men’s League 

Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by George, seconded by Nelson.  Motion approved.      

Adoption of the Minutes from August 15, 2012.   
Jackie moved that the minutes be adopted with the noted changes, Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the August 15, 2012 Minutes  

· Clocks have been purchased by Geoff and are at the office.  
· David has instructed the new bookkeeper to pay holiday pay on each cheque to temporary employees.

· Dependable lock will change the key lock.  This will be completed shortly.  
· Hazel has looked at the office furniture that Dave has available for sale.   The desks will be available in December.  
· Satellite dish:  A satellite dish may not be the best option.  Real time live stream tennis would cost approx. $120.00.    A T.V. would also be required.  Mark will look into the options further and report out at the next meeting.  
· Graham purchased two leaf blowers, one gas and one electric to assist in cleaning the courts.

Head Pro Report 

1. Junior Development Program 
· 1st session begins October 6th – December 15th 
· Alternate Saturday’s from 3 – 5 p.m. on all 6 courts 
· Sign-up is going well 
2. Tennis BC Coaching Course at BTC 
· October 12,13,14 (Friday, Saturday, Sunday) October 27, 28 (Saturday, Sunday)
· Friday 6 – 10 p.m., Saturday 9-5, Sunday 9-5
· 2 courts used in the afternoon on the final Sunday for testing 
3. Junior High Performance Classes 
· If necessary, can the club be open early for the program to be run at 6:30 a.m.?
· Very challenging getting 2 courts after school during the week.
· On Tuesday and Thursday mornings the courts are used by the early bird group.  
Hazel moved that the courts be made available from 6:30 to 8:00 on the mornings that the current group are not using the courts.  Seconded by Mark.  Glen will need to advise Graham when this takes place so that he can adjust the heat.  
4. Singles Box Ladder 

· October bulk mail-out to all members. 
· After all membership renewals are in the system.

5. Court Divider Nets From Tomko 

· The most common size is 10 feet high by 60 feet long.
· Available in green or black. 
· They can also be customised if needed.
· Cost is $276.00.  
· Action Item:  Glen and Graham will meet with Tomko to select appropriate nets. 
6. Ladies League Lessons 

· They are interested in group lessons in the fall.  Action:  Glen has spoken to Eva and she will get back to him 
7. Burnaby Open2012 Income Expense Audit Report

· The treasurer reported on the audit of the 2012 Burnaby Tennis Open Income and Expense.  It was discovered that:
1. BTC overpaid Glenn $1,215.69 plus $145.18 HST

2. Glenn forgot to claim expense of $119.00 and $120.00 HST on the tournament director fee.
     Glen agreed to reimburse BTC on #1 and send an invoice to BTC on #2
Office Manager Report 
· Members must renew their membership by September 30th, 2012.    David will look into issuing receipts via e mail for next year.

· The score cards that the club received from the senior’s Games were not accurate.  Rae will take them back for replacement.

· The ball machine needs new balls.  They recommend that you use special balls specifically for the machine.  Action:  Rae will get in touch with the company to see if regular balls can be used and whether it would impact the warranty if other balls were used and there was a problem with the machine.

· Nal Lagge has been watering plants and doing the club laundry for years.  She will not be doing this any longer.  Action:  Rae will purchase a gift for her.  Jackie volunteered to do the laundry; Rae will purchase more tea clothes.

· Rae is in the process of hiring and training staff for the winter season.  The Bubble will open as soon as staff is in place – approx. September 28th.  Action:   Rae will advise members when the bubble is open. 
· There is a $25.00 charge for late membership fees.

· Action:    Susan advised that the first social will be held on October 26th.  Rae will add the date to the club calendar of events. 
· Hazel and Val will assist in moving items no longer required from the club office.  
· All records over 7 years are to be shredded.  
Club Code of Conduct 

· Draft code of conduct presented and discussed.  Action:  Val to send out draft to members for additional feedback.  Jackie will finalize wording of the document.
Membership

· 40 people have paid their membership fees to date.  
· Brandon Luu from All-Court Stringing sent a letter to the club with a number of requests and suggestions related to All-Court Stringing.   Action:  George, Graham, Susan, Rae and Geoff are to meet and come back with recommendations.  
· Action:  George will have a progress report on the permanent facility research at the next meeting.
· There is a crack on the club courts.  George or Larry will discuss with the City of Burnaby
Senior’s Games 

· The feedback on the Senior’s Tennis tournament was positive.  It was a good venue for the event.  
· There were tennis balls left over which can be given away at the Socials.
· The used balls will be sold for $2.00 per can.
· The club purchased two squeegees at $159.00 each.
· The club was given 12 score cards.
· Student volunteers were used at the games.  Action:  Jackie will look into the option of having student volunteers at the Burnaby Open. 
· The Senior’s game paid for cleaning the club house every day.
Website Modifications 

· The front page has been changed.  If anyone has any recommendations for website changes let Geoff know.  

Clubhouse painting and decorating 

· There were two quotes.  $2,700.00 and $1,500.00.  They did not include the entire clubhouse.  Action:  Hazel to get quotes that cover the entire clubhouse.

· Hazel will bring some sample colours to the next meeting.

No Smoking Signs

· Jackie recommended that the club become a non smoking club and that signs be put up.  Not everyone was in agreement with this recommendation. The recommendation was passed by the board.  Action:  Jackie to research the standard distance from the clubhouse that people would be able to smoke and to organize up to 4 signs.  
Security Camera Quotes

· Action:  Graham will look into the code related to wireless cameras and get a couple of quotes.
Club Vision, Mission and Values Statements 

· There was a suggestion to develop a club draft vision, mission and values statements with the idea of soliciting additional suggestions from the membership and then taking a vote at the annual general meeting.  More discussion will take place on this as there was no decision at this time.  Action:  Mark will set up a face book interaction between members for members to work on a draft Vision Statement for the next meeting.  
Other Business 
· Action:  Graham will approach the City to see if the club can have fibreglass shed placed on the property to assist in storage.  He will also get quotes on same. 
Next Meeting:  October 17, 2012
